
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

10 February 2022 

 

Dear STUDENT 

 

 

A warm UJ welcome to the 2022 academic year! We look forward to a positive teaching 

and learning experience as you come onto our campuses for your academic programmes. 

This year will involve you being on campus. You will be able to meet with your lecturers, 

tutors   and fellow students. The University will continue to adhere to all the relevant 

COVID-19 protocols when you must be on campus. We would like to ensure that 2022 is 

off to a good start. Read this letter carefully so that you know what to do. UJ aims to give 

you the teaching and learning experience of a lifetime. 

 

Back to campus! 

 

COVID-19 is still with us, and we all need to take care of ourselves and others. for this 

reason, UJ campuses and facilities are mandatory vaccination sites. Click on this link: 

[mandatory vaccination] to find out what you will have to do to access campus.  

 

UJ will take disciplinary measures against students and staff who break COVID-19 rules 

on campus, so be sure to be mindful of these at all times. Read UJ’s COVID-19 guidelines 

here.  

  

Teaching and Learning 

 

Being on campus means we can all experience what makes UJ a special place to be. You 

will attend classes and your lecturers will teach you face to face in these classes and 

online, on Blackboard. You can learn how to use Blackboard here. The combination of in-

class time (face to face) and online learning will allow you to meet with other students, your 

lecturers and tutors, and still be safe at the same time. 

 

NB: Stick to the timetable for your classes. You will be told by your faculty / 

department when to be on campus for classes, and what to do online. Check into 

uLink and Blackboard frequently so that you do not fall behind or get confused.  

 

UJ is here to support your learning 

 

As we begin the first semester, we are aware that some students will have not been on 

campus before. We know that the adjustment can be stressful, regardless of your year of 

study. If you are feeling stressed, anxious, or need academic or other support, please 

make contact. Let someone know that you need help. Success at university is not only 

about being clever (you were accepted, so we know that’s in order), it is also about being 

https://www.uj.ac.za/covid-19/
https://www.uj.ac.za/covid-19/
https://www.uj.ac.za/covid-19/
https://www.uj.ac.za/covid-19/learning-remotely/
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able to keep on trying, to make contact when you need help, and staying up to date 

with your work. 

 

What do I do if I am struggling to cope?  

 

Sometimes you may feel totally overwhelmed and just need somebody to talk to. Always 

remember that PsyCaD is there to listen to you and to provide support. There is no problem 

that is too big or too small and we have registered Mental Health Professionals to assist 

you. We offer a whole range of services such as counselling, career advice and 

preparation and all our services are free.    

• Visit any of the PsyCaD offices on any of the campuses. You do not need to make 

an appointment.   Alternatively, phone any of the offices to request a consultation 

or make an appointment. Contact numbers may be found on the PsyCaD website. 

• You can also send an email to psychservices@uj.ac.za and one of our Mental 

Health Professionals will contact you. 

• PsyCaD also has a 24 HR Crisis Line and students can call 082 054 1137 when 

they are in extreme distress or have been exposed to any form of trauma.  

• UJ provides support for people with disabilities. If you should need support, you 

can send an email to disabilityunit@uj.ac.za or contact them on 011 559 3745.  

 

COVID-19 protocols 

If you test positive for COVID-19, please report this using the link: https://ulink.uj.ac.za 

then navigate to the facility. Once you are logged in navigate to “Covid-19 services”, then 

"UJ COVID-19 Disclosure Facility". Campus Health professionals will contact you and 

provide you with advice and assistance, which will vary depending on your symptoms.  

According to the latest Adjusted Alert Level 1, the following will apply: 

·      Those who test positive with no symptoms do not have to isolate. 

·      If you test positive with symptoms, the isolation period is now 7 days. 

·      Contacts (in other words, people exposed to a COVID-19 positive person) do not have 

to isolate unless they develop symptoms. 

 

Remember that we are here to help you on your journey at UJ. We are committed to 

supporting you through this process and will do what we can to make your studies an 

enjoyable and positive experience. We look forward to walking this road with you to 

academic success and hope that you take every opportunity to participate in all the 

activities that make the UJ experience. 

 

In the words of this song sung by the UJ choir, we hope that "everything beautiful resonates 

inside of [you]..." 

 

UJ Executive Management 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.uj.ac.za/teaching-and-learning/academic-development-and-support/centre-for-psychological-services-and-career-development-psycad/
mailto:psychservices@uj.ac.za
mailto:disabilityunit@uj.ac.za
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fulink.uj.ac.za%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cgloriac%40uj.ac.za%7C748321df04364607251508d9ebc96b48%7Cfa785acd36ef41bc8a9489841327e045%7C1%7C0%7C637800072618201884%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=AJz9AhPWJn%2B3r8OgF0qL1QMHGNWQhDIzqWttDe32AxI%3D&reserved=0
https://youtu.be/rgQUcPdNoWY
https://youtu.be/rgQUcPdNoWY

